UNIT HISTORY.

Following our discussion on 21st June with Cyril Ayris by members of the committee at the Anzac Club regarding the writing of the Unit History, he submitted a report dated 25th June addressed to the secretary. Copies of his submission were sent to each member of the committee and a special meeting was held at the Anzac Club on Friday the 6th July at 10 a.m. to discuss his submission.

Present were R. Parry, J. Burridge, R. Smyth, R. Darrington, B. Langridge and J. Carey.

All aspects of Mr Ayris's report were discussed. It was conceded that it was not possible for the small committee original nominated to provide the information for Mr John Burridge Jnr so he could go ahead with setting up the book. No progress had been made since March 2002 when it was decided that a book should be written and things were at a stalemate. Therefore Mr Ayris's offer, though not cheap, was a solution to eventually having the book produced.

Mr Ayris's estimate of a total cost of $82.00 to produce 1000 books was a formidable amount, but it was the general opinion of the committee that the money could be raised and be eventually recuperated when the books were sold.

The research fee of $47817.00, including $4347 GST represented 207 working days at $210 a day. Mr Ayris said this was the maximum amount of working days he would charge even if the number of working days exceeded his estimated 207 days.

Mr John Burridge Jnr who had considerable experience in his field had checked out the printing cost of $30,983 by P.K. Print and he was of the opinion it was a fair charge. Mr Ayris said at our meeting that he had work done by P.K. Prints previously and guaranteed it would be a quality book.


Mr Carey said the $20,000 held in the Legacy account had been invested for a six month period maturing in December and as the cost factor required that Mr Ayris be paid on a monthly account basis it would be necessary to obtain a loan or loans from our members to meet these monthly payments. It was estimated an amount of $40,000 would be required to cover the first 12 months operational costs and at least $30 - #35 thousand by November 2005 when the book should be finished. The $20,000 held in the Legacy account would be part of this fee.

It was agreed we could not ask members for advance payments for orders until the book was printed. The committee was of the opinion the sale of the 1000 copies could be achieved despite the cost being in the $79 - $80 range.

After a lengthy discussion it was finally moved "We accept the proposition submitted by Mr Cyril Ayris that he be authorised to go ahead and produce the book providing the secretary is satisfied sufficient money can be raised from among our members to cover the full costs of production".

The motion was put by President Ray and carried unanimously.

In the event of Mr Ayris being given our authority to go ahead with the book the secretary was instructed to open up a special account with the Commonwealth Bank, the account to be known as the UNIT HISTORY BOOK FUND.
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